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Introduction 

1. Ashburton District Council (Council) welcomes the opportunity to submit on the draft Aotearoa New 

Zealand Infrastructure Strategy, He Tūāpapa ki te Ora: Infrastructure for a Better Future. 

2. Located an hour’s drive south of Christchurch, more than 35,3001 residents live in the district, with 

the main town of Ashburton accounting for over 50% of residents. The rest of our residents live 

rurally or in smaller towns or villages across the district. 

3. Ashburton District has experienced moderate and sustained population increase since the mid-

1990’s, increasing by 23% between 2006 and 2013 (a 3.3% increase per year). This growth, however, 

is now slowing, with an average growth of 1.3% per year since 2013. 

General comments 

4. Council supports the submissions prepared by Taituarā and the Canterbury Mayoral Forum. 

5. In addition, we would like to highlight some specific areas of particular concern to our district. 

Building a better future 

F6. Ensure security and resilience of critical infrastructure 

6. Council supports the identification of critical national infrastructure, including critical infrastructure  

owned by local authorities. We request that where local authority assets are identified as critical, 

there should be commensurate central government funding attached, in recognition of the critical 

regional and national importance of those assets. 

7. This became very evident when the SH1 bridge across the Ashburton River was closed due to the 

recent Canterbury floods. This highlighted the criticality of local bridges on core routes and detour 

routes. While this flood has been called a 1 in 200 year flood, it is probable that more intense and 

frequent rainfall events, driven by a changing climate, will increase the frequency of such severe 

floods. There is a real chance that this will become a more regular occurrence. 

                                                           
1 Source: Statistics New Zealand Population Estimates 30 June 2020 






